
Resolution #TC-2021-08-11
Approval for the Department to Release a Notice of Availability for the First 
Allocation of Funding for the Revitalizing Main Streets Grant Program as Established 
in SB21-260

Approved by the Transportation Commission on August 19, 2021.

WHEREAS, SB21-260 allocates $85 million dollars for the purpose of continuing the 
Revitalizing Main Streets Program, which awarded an initial allocation of funding in 
August 2021 through SB21-110 one-time stimulus funding; and

WHEREAS, the Department received seventy-two applications from communities 
across Colorado with the initial statewide Revitalizing Main Streets call and could 
only fund sixteen of the projects with the initial funding provided earlier in the year 
from SB21-110; and

WHEREAS, through an in-depth review of applications, CDOT determined that many 
additional projects scored well and merit further consideration for future funding; 
and

WHEREAS, CDOT has developed a detailed review process that incorporates a range 
of evaluation criteria including revitalization of Colorado’s economy, reduction of 
pedestrian and bicycle injuries and fatalities, increase of active transportation, 
improvement of equity and accessibility, and improvement of public health outcomes 
across the transportation sector; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Commission hereby directs staff to release 
a notice of funding availability for the first allocation, totaling $22.2M, of the 
Revitalizing Main Streets Program as provided by SB21-260.

__________________________________________________ ______________________
Herman Stockinger, Secretary Date
Transportation Commission of Colorado
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